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Ellie Arguimbau presents The Snickle Fritz Team, (the 1
st
 

Place golf team at the Golf Scramble), their specialty golf 
club prizes crafted by Norm Holtz. 

 
FULLER CENTER / PINEHURST  

DAYS GOLF TOURNAMENT 
On Saturday, August 7, The Pinehurst Golf Club hosted a 

tournament for the benefit of the Silver Valley Fuller 

Center for Housing. It was our second tournament (the 

previous one was in 2019, before Covid hit). The event 

was part of Pinehurst Days, which also included a parade 

and the Comancheros classic car rally. MacKenzie 

Ploharz, manager of the golf course organized the 

tournament, and provided the tasty hamburger lunch, 

grilled on the back deck.  Five teams participated.  

1
st
 Place:  Snickle Fritz (T. J. Haynes, Chad Self, Will 

Yergler, and Jordan Cochran); 

 2
nd

 place:  Flame (Terry Seaton, Robert Paul, Andy 

Austin, Ryan Seaton);  

3
rd

 place:  Stoverns (Scott Stovern, Jonathan Stovern, 

Dalton Coburn, Blake Coburn) 

4
th

 place:  Ploharz (Jerome Ploharz, Joseph Ploharz, 

Lindsey Domolewski) 

5
th

 place:   Kennaugh (Mike and Kyrsten Kennaugh, 

Casey & Nichole Freeman) 
 

Individual prizes went to   

Closest to pin—Jerry Ploharz 

Longest putt—Chad Self 

Longest drive—Jordan Cochran 
 

Each member of the winning team was awarded a custom 

hammer-golf club, crafted by Fuller Center Board member 

Norm Holtz. The team had lots of fun attempting to hit 

golf balls with the hammer end of the club. The 

tournament raised over $1000.00 including a portion of the 

registration raffles, and several generous donations, 

including a sponsorship for $1000 from the Chevrolet 

Dept. of Dave Smith Motors. 

Our grateful thanks go out to the Pinehurst Golf Club, the 

golfers, and the donors. 

 
Judy Blalack holds her poodle, Chevy, when accepting the 

$1000 check from the Chevrolet Division of Dave Smith 

Motors in Kellogg.  Pictured above are Judy & Chevy, 

Paul Nadler, Scott Johnson, Bridget Hojem and Troy 

Hojem. 
 

What a lovely crew. 
By Judy Blalack 

Have you ever had a project that fought you the whole 

way?  Last month’s newsletter was one for me.  To start 

with, I had trouble getting focused on how it would go 

together.  I had photos and ideas but could not make it jell.  

Finally I had to sit down and force it to conform to the 6 

pages that make up The Silver Bulletin. 

When I decided I had it ready for proof 

reading by Janet Lake, it took me 3 attempts 

to get it emailed to Janet on Wednesday 

evening so it could be printed at ABC Office 

Equipment on Thursday.  That gave enough 

time for our volunteers to do the folding, inserting the 

return envelopes, and applying the stickers required by the 

Post Office to hold the sides together so they will feed into 

the sorting machines.   

Continued on Pg 2 
 

Or don’t you know that your body is a temple of the Holy 

Spirit which is in you, which you have from God?  You 

are not your own, for you were bought with a price.  

Therefore glorify God in your body and in your spirit, 

which are God’s. 

1 Corinthians 6:19-20 

 
 



 

 

 

What a lovely crew (Continued from Pg 1) 

We started doing this extra work at home after COVID 

hit.  The newsletters then only needed to have mailing 

labels applied and sorted by zip codes into the Post Office 

trays and mailed.  Thus the normal mailing workshop on 

Tuesday now usually takes about an hour. 

The newsletter I email to Janet was in the format that I 

use to email to others and does not need the Post Office 

mailing information.  Last month, I forgot to add that 

information before having it printed.  Thus, I had to run off 

labels with our return address and also the postal bulk 

mailing permit for every newsletter we mailed.  I confess I 

did have some trouble making these labels since some of 

the pages sneaked in upside down and, of course, they had 

to be reprinted on the correct side—I caught most of them. 

These labels then had to be applied during our mailing 

workshop which extended the time to over 3 hours. 

After profuse apologies to my mailing crew, they 

magnanimously forgave me and did not complain about 

the extra work nor time spent.  They are fantastic and 

enjoy visiting together each month. 

Lesson:  I have be requesting help doing layout, etc., for 

this newsletter.  I really truly need help.  Over the years I 

have had a couple helpers who would take the information 

I emailed to them and designed the newsletters.  Please 

volunteer to do this now.  I really need backup for when 

I’m gone on trips, or maybe am sick, or just need a break.  

Doing the layout takes about a day including the pondering 

of how you want it to look.  Some pages have the same 

format each month—the ad page and the donor page—

which leaves one to be creative with the rest.  I would be 

happy to mentor anyone willing to try.  I designed my 

templates using Microsoft Word.  They are easy to use. 

Please call me at 208-682-3240 to volunteer. 

 

Ellie passes out the prizes for 

 Closest to pin—Jerry Ploharz;  

Longest putt—Chad Self;  

and Longest drive—Jordan Cochran 

Silver Valley Fuller Center President, Bob Whitman, and 

Director, Norm Holtz, greet those passing by in front of 

Fonks in Wallace. 

 

Wallace Huckleberry Festival 
By Bob Whitman 

On Saturday, August 14
th

, Norm Holtz and I spent a very 

enjoyable day at the Huckleberry Festival in Wallace, 

Idaho (The Center of the Universe!)  We informed 

interested parties of the work of the Silver Valley Fuller 

Center for Housing and sold 50/50 raffle tickets.  The 

crowd was enjoying ‘all the vendors’ wares, especially the 

many and varied foods they offered.  There was 

entertaining music and singing throughout the day and 

various activities for the children.  

We collected $106 from the sale of raffle tickets and the 

winner decided to donate his total prize!  What generous 

and caring people in our valley and also those who came 

from farther points. 

Next year I will be looking forward to another fine 

turnout—God willing! 
 

Golf Scramble 

Sheri White assists at the Scramble by drawing the 

winning tickets for the raffle baskets that were assembled 

by Kathy McPeak. 

 

 

 

 

 

Janice DeVoe and Ellie Arguimbau laugh with/at Judy 

making the mailing workshop enjoyable despite the 

extra work. 
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We thank these businesses for supporting our newsletter. 

 
 

  

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 



Thank You, 
August Donors 

 
Sid and Brenda Armstrong, 
Hap Butler, Barbara & Gordon 
Canterbury, Marie Carver, Tom 
and Connie Fudge, Norman 
and Sally Holtz, Ilene Huber, 
George Ives, Daniel McGee, 
Alan and Nancy Larsen, 
Jacques & Jan Lemieux, Lee 
Lewis, Pauline Norris, Laurie 

Lutz, Jane McShane, Karen Mitchell, Mike & Nancy Peacock, 
Paulette Ross, Jim and Norma Seaton, Cary Spoor, Lois White, 
Dawn & Mike Summerkamp, Linda Ufford, Curtis Wilkinson, 
Winnie Williams, R.D & Laura Williamson, and Necia Wright 

{Since this newsletter is being printed as usual on the last 
Thursday of the month but is being mailed earlier than usual due to 
August’s calendar and Labor Day weekend, and the Walk-A-Thon, 

some of the donations will have arrived later.  They will appear 
next month.} 

 

We are honored to receive these memorials. 
 

From Arliss and Susan Blalack 
In Memory of Larry Lehtola 

 
From Verne and Judy Blalack 

In Memory of Vida Taylor 
 

 

Greater Blessings Fund 
Judy & Verne Blalack and Josephine Davis 

 

We are happy that, after Labor Day, Rick 

Gilbert will begin designing the stairs up the 

Wallace hillside for Nancy Elliott. 

We will need volunteers to do the actual installation. 

Please call 208-682-3240 to volunteer.  I’m screening my 

calls but will pick up the phone if it is a legitimate call or 

call back if I’m not home.  Judy 
 

Please keep this organization in your prayers.  

We need more involved, especially youth.  

COVID has really hurt.  We pray for here 

and worldwide for peace & health. 

Coming Events 
September 11,—24

th
 Annual Walk-A-Thon, 9 AM, 

Kellogg Swim Pool Parking Lot, Hill St., 

Kellogg, Idaho 

Note:  the registration location has changed. 

 

 
The Stovern golf  team (not necessarily in order) of Scott 

Stovern, Jonathan Stovern, Dalton Coburn, and Blake 

Coburn assemble behind Bob Stovern, their biggest fan. 

 

 
Luke and Carolyn Prince need help with their roof.  Luke 

has already purchased most of the needed roofing, but now 

since he has medical issues, they need it installed.  We can 

help some with expenses with our Greater Blessings Fund.  

Can you help or know of a roofer?  Call Judy at 208-682-

3240 & leave a message. 

Here's Help for SVFCH . . . 

 I’d like to join the “300 Club” and pledge at least $10 per month for one year.  Please note 300 on your check. 

 Here is my pledge for $ __________ per month for one year. 

 Here is my gift of $ __________. 

 I have a house and/or land to donate. 

 I can make a no-interest loan for $ __________.  Please call about working out the details. 

 I can provide construction materials either discounted or at no cost. 

 I would like to help with construction and/or committee work.  Please call me to help or send a volunteer form. 

Name _______________________________________________ Phone ____________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

City __________________________________ State ____________ Zip ____________________ 

Please return to Silver Valley Fuller Center for Housing, Inc. - P.O. Box 338, Smelterville, ID 83868 -- 208-682-3240 

  I do not wish to be on your mailing list. 
  I do not wish a receipt or thank-you. 

 



 

Wish 

List 

We are down to a 

skeleton crew and 

implore you to help.   

We desperately need a board secretary—

meetings are only once a month on the 2nd 

Tuesday beginning at 5:30 PM and usually last 

about 1½ hours or less. 

Construction Supervisors—need not do the labor. 

Construction volunteers to work with the 

Supervisor. 

PR and Fund Raising Chairs 

Newsletter Assistant (see article) 

And others—Call Judy-208-682-3240 & leave a 

message. 

 

   

 

“Snikle Fritz”, the winning team, (T. J. Haynes, Chad 

Self, Will Yergler, and Jordan Cochran), enjoy their 

hammer headed golf club prizes crafted by Norm 

Holtz at the SVFCH/Pinehurst Golf Club’s 

Scramble. 

 

Join us at our 24th Annual  
Walk-A-Thon with a new 

registration location in the Kellogg 
Swim Pool parking lot on Sept 11. 

Registration Form in this 
newsletter. 

 

 

 


